 Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

December 15, 2009

Chairperson Bill Hornett called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers.  Present: Deb Theis, Larry Eveland, Bill Hornett, Joe Helle, and Bruce Henthorn  Guests: Gary Rogers, City Administrator
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Joe Helle, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Larry Eveland, to approve November 10, 2009, minutes.  Motion carried.

FY11 BUDGET

Changes have been made to the fiscal year 2011 budget regarding the community center cleaning per Commission discussion. City mowing has been left as a contracted item until further discussion can be held. Angie Cole explained that the line items have been kept under the 1% increase. Funds have been put in line items that are related to usage (recreation programs, park and community center rentals, etc.). This will secure a budget that will support an increase in participation.
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Joe Helle, to approve the fiscal year 2011 budget and amended fiscal year 2010 budget. Motion carried.

Capital Improvement Plan Projects

Angie Cole explained that the City Council has discussed the following parks and recreation projects for this fiscal year:

Swing replacement – Guthridge Park

Shade panels – Guthridge Park

New park signs – Guthridge and Tucker Parks

Parks and Recreation Master Park Plan

Mop sink – Community Center

Deleted: Administrative (partial parks) vehicle

Swing Sets 

The Parks Commission reviewed quotes for replacing swing sets at Guthridge Park from three vendors: 
1) Boland Recreation Inc. 
The cost for (2) 714-852-4S swings and (1) Twing Swing, if ordered before Dec. 11, 2009 and shipped by the end of 2009 is $ 7,400 delivered.
 The cost for (2) 714-852-4S swings and (1) Twing Swing, if ordered after Dec. 11, 2009 and shipped in 2010 is    $ 7,800 delivered. Payment due no more than 30 days after delivery.

2) Crouch Recreation from Crouch Recreation – total $8000 before 2010/$8,125 after 2010

3) Webber Recreational Design, Inc. 
If ordered before Dec. 11, 2009 and shipped immediately:
(2) 714-852-4S swings and (1) Twing Swing                         $ 8,210.00 delivered.
 If ordered after Dec. 11, 2009 and shipped in 2010:
The cost for (2) 714-852-4S swings and (1) Twing Swing     $ 8,350.00 delivered.
Angie Cole explained that the heights of the swings in Guthridge Park are higher than what’s recommended. The measurement from the top bar to the ground is a concern.

Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to place the order for two swing sets and one twing (toddler) swing set for a price of $7,400 delivered. Motion carried. 
Shade Panels

The commission reviewed two quotes for shade panels at Guthridge Park. Angie Cole contacted Shad Creations by Waterloo regarding the Parks and Recreation Commission concerns with wind in the park tearing the panels. This should not be a problem, as the shade panels are heavily reinforced. The twisting of the panels also helps to disrupt some of the force from the wind. Another concern was fading from the sun which shouldn’t be a problem. All fabrics are going to fade some, but the shade fabrics are reinforced with UV inhibitors to minimize fading as much as possible. Removal of the panels during the winter months also extends the life-time considerably. Estimated total is $8,525.64. It’s approximately $532.50 in savings if it is ordered before the end of the year. 

Sunport International also quotes with a total price is $10,635.49 with a 5-10% increase after January 2010. Shade Systems Inc. has not responded.

Commission agreed they’d like to look at whether the shades should be in a straight line or curved, color choices, and varied heights of the panels. 

Motion by Joe Helle, second by Larry Eveland, to approve purchase of shade panels from Shade Creations of Waterloo for an estimated total of $8,252.64. Motion carried.

Park Signs

The Commission would like to replace signs at Guthridge and Tucker Parks and add a sign at Guthridge Park. Bids for sign pricing was done when the new sign at Fay M. Clark Memorial Park was installed. Wood Graphics, Sign Productions, and Sign Language all submitted plans and quotes at that time. Wood Graphics Inc. was selected by the Parks and Recreation Commission for a high quality, sandblasted sign and at the lowest bid price. To keep continuity throughout the parks the Commission agreed to stay with the same company and get similar signs in Guthridge and Tucker Parks. Deb Theis stated she would like the signs to have 2 sides to them so the name of the park can be seen well. Commission asked Angie Cole to check into if Guthridge and Tucker Parks should have a person listed in memory of for the name of the park. Cole said she would try to have prices for the next meeting.   

Parks and Recreation Master Plan

Funds have been allocated to hire a firm to help determine our needs for open space, aquatics, recreation, 5-year Master Plan. This would help determine the needs and wants of park space including the newly annexed area. Gary Rogers, City Administrator commented that the city is growing in a linear fashion and that a plan could help us determine what we have and where we are going. The surveys that have been done and the new comprehensive plan will be valuable to creating a Parks and Recreation Master Plan. Gary Rogers agreed the next step would be to put together a draft request for proposal for the Commission to review and send out, then ask interested companies to present their proposals to the Commission for review. The Commission asked Angie Cole to have a draft at the next meeting. 
Mop Sink – Community Center  
Building and Grounds Employee, Jerry Rowray has asked that a mop sink be added to the community center to make it possible for renters, Ted Olson, and himself to clean the floors more efficiently. The first thought was to put it where the current drinking fountain is but the Commission would like to see the drinking fountain stay there if possible. 
Community Center Cleaning Services

The City of Hiawatha has cancelled their contract with Midwest Janitorial Services which did janitorial services for weekend community center rentals. We have hired Ted Olson to take over this service including:

•
checking for damage

•
Restroom restock and clean up

•
clean up and check restrooms and kitchen

•
Trash removed from outside storage and taken to dumpster

•
duties not completed by renters (including putting tables and chairs back, removing decorations, trash put down trash chute, floors cleaned, make sure outside perimeter is clean) 
RECREATION UPDATE

We are steadily working on Hiawatha’s 2010 Activity Brochure including changes in current programs, new programs, and securing sponsorship advertisements. 

Hiawatha Holiday Parade Date: Friday, December 11, 2009 went well. Commission decided to ask the Hiawatha American Legion and Lions Club if they would be interested in holding the event earlier in the year to help improve attendance. 
PARKS REPORT

This month the parks department has trimmed trees at all parks and right-of-ways, picked up leaves, prepared trucks and equipment for snow plowing, cleaned and painted the community center, stained 17 picnic tables, lighted and decorated three evergreen trees for holiday tree lighting, and helped prepare for our parks and recreation parade entry.
Deb Theis asked why the Administrative vehicle was cut from the budget. Gary Rogers explained that the City Council did not see a need for a vehicle yet but it was still something that should be considered in the future.
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Deb Theis, to adjourn at 7:30 p.m.   Motion carried.








Bill Hornett, Chairperson
ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
